
 

 
MINUTES N. 7  

MEETING OF THE GIUNTA DI FACOLTÁ 
5 MARCH 2020 

 
 
On Thursday 5 March the Dean of the faculty called for an urgent meeting of the Giunta di 
Facoltà.  
On Thursday 5 March 2020, from 4 pm to 5 pm, the Giunta di Facoltà has met elettronically.   
 
The meeting opened at 4.00 pm by sending the draft minutes via e-mail with the proposed 
resolution and with the invitation to the members to express favorable or contrary 
determination on the following item on the agenda: 
 
1. Emergency COVID-19: teaching, exams, degree sessions. 
 
 
The members present are the following: 
the Dean Prof. Oliviero Diliberto 
the Head of the Department of Scienze giuridiche Prof.ssa Luisa Avitabile; 
the Head of the Department of Studi giuridici ed economici Prof.ssa Valeria De Bonis; 
the professors: Valentina Bertoldi, Marco Gambardella, Domenico Mezzacapo; 
the researchers: Giovanna Montella, Alfredo Ottaviani, Maria Teresa Trapasso; 
the students representatives: Vittorio Emanuele Agostinelli, Mariavittoria Fiore, Francesco 
Montagnese. 
 
The other members are the following: 
Franco Vallocchia, vice Dean and Coordinator of the Minitoring Committe; 
Pasquale Bronzo, vice Dean; 
Ines Ciolli, vice Dean; 
Nicola Boccella, President of the Joint students-professors Commission; 
Laura Moscati, Responsible for International Relations;  
Roberta Tiscini, President of the Degree Course in Law (LMG-01). 
Luca Di Donna, President of the Degree Course in European Studies (LM-90); 
Gianluca Scarchillo, Presindet of the Degree Course un Law and Public Administration (L-14). 
 
 
 
1. Emergency COVID-19: teaching, exams, degree sessions. 

In view of the actual health emergency, the government’s provisions and the suspension 
of teaching activities decided by the University, considering that the University has decided 
that the profit exams and the degree exams “can be taken respecting the precautionary 
rules to avoid contagion, as indicated by the Dpcm dated 04.03.2020, ensuring that the 
examination  is taken in a public form”, in the material impossibility of respecting for all the 
exams such “precarionary rules” provided for the protection of students and teachers, the 
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Giunta di Facoltà  orders the suspension of the profit exams until next March 15. The exams 
will be rescheduled as soon as possible on successive dates.  

On the other hand, in order not to cause any serious harm to the students who are about 
to graduate, the already scheduled graduation exams are confirmed, but in absolute 
respect of the aforementioned "precautionary rules". Therefore, the graduations will be held 
in large rooms, so that the distances between people can be respected; moreover, each 
candidate will be allowed to be accompanied by no more than two people. 

With regard to classes, in accordance with the University's directives, it has been proposed 
to make available to the teachers the computer equipment and the necessary technical 
support of specialized personnel, in order to provide the possibility for each person to carry 
out, during the days of suspension of the frontal teaching, any class by telematics. 

The University will send the guide lines to provide useful information to use IT tools.  

The distance teaching activity will accountable as frontal lessons.   

In any case, it is proposed to delay the end of the lessons from 9 May to 16 May 
 
The student representatives fully approve the content of the minutes and they fully agree 
with the analysis and the ratio of the proposed decision on the suspension of the exams 
and the need to ensure that the graduation exams are carried out in absolute respect of 
the aforementioned "precautionary rules".  
The student representatives also request that the suspended exams will take place at the 
end of the emergency and they reserve the right to request a possible extraordinary 
modification of the exam dates foreseen by the current teaching schedule. 

 
The proposed resolution was adopted unanimously.  
 
There is nothing else to dedice, the mmeting cloes at 4.41 p.m. of 5 March 2020.  
 
The convocation and e-mails of the members of the Giunta di Facoltà are attached to these 
minutes and form an integral part of them. 
 
Read, approved and undersigned. 
 
Rome, 5 March 2020 
 
 
 
Il Segretario verbalizzante      Il Preside 
      Cristina Torquato          Prof. Oliviero Diliberto 


